
 

 

 

November 8, 2024 

 

Dear Superintendent Schroeder, 

I am very pleased to inform you that your school district’s 10-year plan and the required 

documents have been reviewed and approved by the Idaho Department of Education. As a result, 

your district is now eligible to receive school modernization funds as they become available. 

We appreciate your efforts in preparing these documents and look forward to supporting your 

continued efforts and initiatives. 

As a reminder, districts should be aware that the bond proceeds are sourced from tax-exempt 

bonds and are subject to IRS audits at the individual district level. It is crucial for districts to 

ensure that all expenditures related to School Modernization Funds comply with the previously 

provided guidance. Additionally, districts must maintain thorough documentation to justify their 

capital expenditures. Failure to do so may result in the requirement to repay these funds. Thank 

you for your attention to these important matters. 

If you have any questions or need further assistance, please feel free to reach out. 

Best regards, 

 

Debbie Critchfield, Superintendent of Public Instruction  


